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1. Activities undertaken during the past year

· The conservation efforts of the breeding associations were continued as in previous years and supported by contributions from the Swiss Confederation. At present, appropriate conservation programmes are under way regarding all of the nine endangered Swiss breeds as well as for the three breeds which are in need of supervision. In addition, two new projects were launched with a view to conserving the native bee breed. 

· The Federal Office for Agriculture commissioned the Swiss College of Agriculture to carry out a study designed to propose appropriate measures and strategies to ensure the long-term survival of Swiss breeds. Among other things, the study should assist the breeding associations to formulate effective and sustainable projects for the breeds for which they are responsible.  

· The NC participated in the NC Workshop on 30-31 March and the third session of the ITWG-AnGR on 31 March –2 April 2004 in Rome.

· Presentation of a Poster on EAAP in Bled: „The Franches-Montagnes, a living Swiss cultural heritage“,  

2. Principal activities planned for the coming year

· Animal-genetic resources are the main theme at this year's World Food Day Symposium which is to be held in Zurich in October. S. Jutzi from the FAO will report on the importance of animal-genetic resources for human beings and on the status of the FAO's plan of action. The Swiss NC will present the situation in Switzerland and talk about on-going activities and planned measures.  

· Organisation of a National Workshop in Jan/Feb 2005 for an exchange of information and views for all those participating, or with an interest in the conservation of AnGR. The goal is to promote the development of the existing network and to discuss the need for further action. 

· Formation of a permanent team to follow up the processes proposed in the Country Report to ensure the long-term conservation of AnGR. 

· Evaluation of the necessity for a national data bank. 

· Evaluation of the development of a national cryo-preservation programme. 

